
Mulberry
School

Reception

The Mulberry &
Bigland Green

Centre

Cannon Street Rd
Cannon Street Rd

Turner Street
Turner Street

Shadwell Shadwell DLR

C
avell Street

C
avell Street

Commercial RoadCommercial Road

New
 Road

New
 Road

Bigland StreetBigland Street

W
atney M

arket
W

atney M
arket

Cable StreetCable Street

January 2013

Working in Partnership
with Parents and Carers

The purpose of our newsletter is to let you know about the Community activities which took place at Mulberry 
School between September and December 2012 and to give you information regarding the adult classes taking 
place from January 2013.

Parents were invited to attend the 
premier presentation of a documen-
tary film called Justice in Action. This 
was once in a lifetime opportunity 
for the parents to observe first-hand 
the work of six young women from 
Mulberry, who had visited Bosnia to 
explore the turbulent history of one 
of Europe’s worst genocides. They 
documented their journey through a 
film which Lord Bates, the Mayor of 
Tower Hamlets and other high profile 
guests viewed at a public screening. 
Everybody felt that it was a worth-
while experience and agreed with Ed 
Vulliamy, a writer for The Guardian 
and The Observer, that our Mulberry 
girls have created a professional and 
informative documentary telling the 
stories of the survivors. Lord Bates, 
being so impressed with the film, in-
vited the Mulberry girls to show the 
film in the House of Lords in order to 
raise awareness. The parents were 
also invited to attend.

Please contact Sabina Khan

More pictures inside

skhan@mulberry.towerhamlets.sch.uk
07983696730

pennyc@mulberry.towerhamlets.sch.uk
sdickson@mulberry.towerhamlets.sch.uk

School: 020 7790 6327

Mulberry School for Girls
Richard Street
Commercial Road
London
E1 2JP

Contact us

Sarah Dickson Sabina Khan Penny Constantinou

The Future

New Courses

Mulberry School for Girls is committed to working with parents and carers and the local community; 
we recognise just how important you are in the life of the school and the success of our students.

Mulberry at the Barbican and The House of Lords

Adult Learning Activities

This autumn we had a number of classes for parents. These included Zum-
ba, ICT Intermediate, Badminton for Men, Netball for Women, Literacy, 
Maths, Interpreting Levels 2&3. We also had an after school Cake Decorat-
ing class for mothers and daughters in Year 7. In addition we had an Arts 
and Crafts Bag Decorating Class for Year 7 mothers who created beautiful 
unique designs on their bags. These courses were very successful and 
enjoyed by all.

The following Adult Learning classes will continue in the New Year: Literacy, Maths, ICT for Mothers, Zumba, 
Men’s Badminton and Interpreting. There will be a new Volunteering in Your Child’s School course and Building 
Skills and Confidence / CV writing starting in February 2013. All the courses will run at Mulberry and MBGC. 

Anyone interested in taking part in Parent Group 
Meetings and Coffee Mornings please contact Sabina. 

Please complete the en-
closed enrolment form if 
you would like to join any of 
the above courses. Forms 
should be returned to Mul-
berry School main recep-
tion as soon as possible.



October was Breast Cancer Awareness 
month so Sabina organised a workshop 
to raise awareness for our parents and 
the local community. This was delivered 
in partnership with NHS. Guest speak-
ers were invited: Professor Anthony 
Peel from St Barts and Royal London 
hospitals who gave a very informative 
talk, Ms Yua Haw and Sherena Begum 
from Central and East London Breast 
Screening Services who were very help-
ful outlining their jobs and what hap-
pens at screenings. There were also 
a number of other professionals from 
NHS present. We had a very interesting 
question and answer session and eve-
rybody left feeling more knowledgeable 
and motivated to attend future screen-
ings.

Breast Cancer Awareness

During November our Year 7 parents 
were invited to attend a meeting where 
they were introduced to various impor-
tant people in their daughters’ school 
life. The KS3 core subject leaders pre-
sented an outline of the curriculum and 
parents were given opportunities to ask 
questions concerning their daughter’s 
education.  The session was led by 
Sinead Spellman, Year Learning Coor-
dinator for Year 7 who discussed the 
school day, student organisation and 
who the parents can contact at school. 

Year 7 Transition Meeting

In October we organised four Year 8 
parent information sessions on Cyber 
Bullying. Parents were informed about 
how they could support their daughters’ 
education and the importance of com-
municating with them in order to keep 
them safe. With the increase of internet 
usage, it is important that parents be-
come aware of the safe websites.

Year 8 Internet Use

Parents of Year 10 students were invited 
to a meeting in order to introduce them 
to the demands of the various GCSE 
courses that their daughters are fol-
lowing as well as how to access infor-
mation through the Learning Gateway 
website. The purpose of the website is 
so that parents can access their daugh-
ters’ achievement data from home and 
can ensure that they are kept informed 
about their progress. It was a very suc-
cessful week of meetings with many 
parents leaving with greater knowledge 
of the internet and its uses at school.

Year 10 GCSE

The Maths department invited 40 par-
ents to discuss how their daughters 
learn and how they themselves can 
help them improve their study time at 
home. Sabina interpreted and every-
one who attended said how beneficial 
the session was. The parents were 
also informed of the selection process 
of students attending Gorsefield Study 
Centre as well as an opportunity to buy 
Maths equipment at cost price. 

Year 11 GCSE Maths

A special workshop for Year 13 par-
ents was organised by Nisha Hoque to 
inform them of the university selection 
criteria. There was also a speaker from 
Oxford University who explained that it 
is often more difficult to get into a Lon-
don Russell Group University because 
their demands are higher. Ms Hoque 
and Mr Brosnan also spoke about the 
urgency of applying to universities early, 
the cost of university fees and where 
parents could get help and advice from. 
Many stayed on asking personal ques-
tions and showed desire to consider 
sending their daughters to a university 
outside London. Parents left feeling well 
informed to help make the right choice. 
One parent said “It was an extremely 
useful meeting. Thank you.”

Year 13

In December the Mulberry School parents were invited by Penny and Sabina to 
attend a workshop on the major Welfare Reform Changes that the Government 
has introduced. This workshop covered detailed information on a variety of welfare 
reform issues such as the major changes taking place, what people are likely to 
lose and what options are available to them. There was also an opportunity to ask 
questions which affected individual people or families. Both fathers and mothers 
left feeling better informed. If there are still families who need more support in this 
area, please contact us and we will run another workshop.

Welfare Reform

During November we delivered a workshop for parents and the local community 
presented by the National Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children. Parents 
from Marion Richardson Primary School also attended and found it very interesting. 
We worked closely with the school’s social worker, Shanaz Chowdhury, to organise 
this workshop. The NSPCC members delivered an informative session focussing on 
safety in various sensitive situations which was extremely useful.

NSPCC

Activities and Information Sessions

Sabina worked in collaboration with Afsana Begum from the Arts School Specialism team to take 40 parents from Mulberry and 
Marion Richardson to a screening of the film The Iron Lady at the Rich Mix Cinema. It was very interesting to see the life of such 
a powerful political figure and how dementia affects one’s life and family. One mother felt that such a sad ending could affect 
any one of us. Then a small group of parents shared a meal together where they continued their discussion.  

Sabina also took some parents and families to the screening of the documentary film Dreams of a Life at 
the Genesis Cinema. This was surprising for the close-knit Mulberry families as the film documented the 
life of a woman who was found dead after several years. 

Trips

Mulberry at the Barbican and The House of Lords


